
HORNSEY PENSIONERS  

www.hornseypag.org.uk 

Hornsey Pensioners Action Group serves pensioners within Hornsey & Wood 
Green and other neighbouring parliamentary constituencies   

2020 Annual General Meeting 

and 

“Relocation of Moorfields Eye Hospital to a 

new site in King’s Cross” 
 

 

 

Local experts in Eye Health have been invited  

Time and date:   Wednesday February 19th 2020  

      at 1.30pm 

Venue:     Hornsey Parish Church Hall,  

      Cranley Gardens, N10 3AH  

Entrance on Cranley Gardens through car park.   

Doors open from  1pm. 

Buses W7 W3 144 stop nearby.  

Future meetings: March 18th, April 15th & May 20th  

STILL DUE some subscriptions for 2020 at £8 pa ( £12 couples)   

Many thanks to those of you who have already paid theirs so promptly! 

You can renew your membership at meetings. Also new members can pay at the meeting or send a 

cheque payable to Hornsey Pensioners Action Group to:  

HPAG Membership  Secretary, Ann Anderson at 117 Redston Road, London N8 7HG.  

Queries to committee and more info at  www.hornseypag.org.uk  

Note that the charge for refreshments starting from January will be £1.  

http://www.hornseypensionersactiongroup.org.uk


Gordon Peters, chair of Haringey Over 50’s 

Forum opened the meeting. 

He began by outlining the national picture 

and issues.  

Social care is not free it is means tested.         

1 in 4 people become dependent and require 

support. Social care is not given the same  

importance as health care. There is now a  

national campaign called Reclaim Social Care 

https://www.reclaimsocialcare.co.uk/ and 

HPAG is affiliated to it. The aim is to achieve 

fully funded social care and to raise its status 

to the same level as the NHS. 

There are currently 122,000 vacancies in    

social care services and wages are the lowest 

in the labour market with no career structure. 

Care home providers work on profit rates of 

12% when the rate should be nearer 5% because 

their business is low risk. 

There are now debates taking place about who 

will pay for social care. Should payment be at the 

point of use? should it be means tested?         

Currently domiciliary care has high eligibility    

levels, so only people with high needs have     

access. 

The government says it will do something by the 

end of this year. There are committees looking at 

the issue in the House of Commons and the 

House of Lords. 

What do we need?  1. Maximise the support 

available for people with disabilities 2. Support 

the integrity and value of family life 3. Pay decent 

wages and provide a career structure                   

4. Guarantee parity and co-operation between 

Social Care and other public services 

The formation of Health and Wellbeing alliances 

in Ireland, Scotland and England could help in 

moving Social Care up the political agenda. Local 

authorities should have a specific Wellbeing 

budget. 

Developments in 

technology suggest 

there will be more 

‘worklessness’ in the 

future, but where 

will there be an    

increase in jobs? 

There could be 

580,000 new jobs in 

social care over the 

next 50 years. 

Local developments: 

Haringey is redesign-

ing its social care  

services and has set 

up a service called 

‘Reach and Connect’ 

with £500,000 funding. You can contact them on 

020 3196 1905. This includes a local Silverline 

Service, Befriending, and Haringey Circle.  

Haringey Circle will begin in April and will provide 

support, a helpline and a handy-person service to 

take over from Metropolitan Care and Repair 

which closed last year. There is a plan to re-open 

day centres for people with autism and             

disabilities; day care will be redesigned, and    

Osborne House will re-open.  

Haringey Council has also signed up to the 

Unison Ethical Care Charter and so will be        

expected to pay the living wage. 

Gordon concluded by recommending the follow-

ing publication which can be freely downloaded: 

Cǳƭƭȅ CǳƴŘŜŘ {ƻŎƛŀƭ /ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 

wŜŎƭŀƛƳ {ƻŎƛŀƭ /ŀǊŜ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ōȅ {ƛƳƻƴ 5ǳũȅ 

ŀƴŘ DƻǊŘƻƴ tŜǘŜǊǎ {ŜǇǘΦ нлмф. 

https://www.centreforwelfarereform.org/

uploads/attachment/660/fully-funded-social-

care.pdf 

Meeting on Jan 22nd.  The Social Care Crisis: campaign challenges. 

 

https://www.reclaimsocialcare.co.uk/
https://www.centreforwelfarereform.org/uploads/attachment/660/fully-funded-social-care.pdf
https://www.centreforwelfarereform.org/uploads/attachment/660/fully-funded-social-care.pdf
https://www.centreforwelfarereform.org/uploads/attachment/660/fully-funded-social-care.pdf


Our next speaker was Judy Downey, chairperson 
of the Residents and Relatives Association.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Her charity provides advice and support for the 
family and friends of older people looking for or 
needing care at home or in a care home.  

Contact their Helpline on 020 7359 8148 M – F 
9.30 am – 1.00pm 

There is a perception about deserving and       
undeserving in relation to social care.  

The phrase ‘Social Care’ is not correct – the    
services currently provided are neither social nor 
caring. People should be treated as individuals. 
People in care homes have complex needs e.g. 
about 70% have arthritis, and/or dementia,  
Parkinson’s, or heart disease. Their drug, dietary 
and toileting requirements can be complex. All 
this must be dealt with by staff who have little or 
no qualifications. Less than half the workforce of 
approximately 1.6 million holds a relevant    
qualification and there are wide variations in the 
quality of care. 

Regulations are very light touch. The inspection 
of care homes needs a radical overhaul with   
improved standards, staff ratios and a strong  
improvement agenda. The rating system for 
homes is inconsistent and unsatisfactory. 

There are lots of good homes, but it is not easy 
finding one. To fix social care we need higher 
standards of care, unannounced inspections and 
prompt action when poor care is identified. 

Copies of Judy’s talk are available on request. 

Reclaim Social Care  (to which Hornsey Pensioners Action Group is now affiliated) 

Two years ago Dot Gibson urged HCT to set up  Reclaim Social Care and several conferences on Social Care have 
been held. The next one is on 13th Feb. 2020 1:30pm to 4:30 pm at Carrs Lane Conference Centre, Birmingham. 

Here are useful references and articles  

https://www.healthcampaignstogether.com/socialcare.php 

Expert comments: https://chpi.org.uk/papers/reports/plugging-the-leaks-in-the-uk-care-home-industry/  

The BBC link gives a good summary of the state of social care and support but gives no answers.    

https://www.bbc.com/news/health-50377846 

Age UK has a petition  https://campaigns.ageuk.org.uk/page/50271/action/1?ea.tracking.id=EAF 

 

Sarah spoke about Haringey council’s    
recent budget commitment to pay the 
London Living Wage to care workers from 
April 2020. This will help to retain staff 
and invest in proper training of care  
workers along with other London          
boroughs. 

Councils have received some extra      
funding, but it is only a sticking plaster. 
Haringey has again managed not to make 
any cuts to frontline service this financial 
year. However, cuts from earlier           
government policies are still due to       
impact . 

The final speaker was Haringey Councillor and Cabinet 
member Sarah James.  

https://chpi.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4504f0136cd08eaaa5f7db1d2&id=109c28c523&e=5e74398dea
https://www.bbc.com/news/health-50377846
https://campaigns.ageuk.org.uk/page/50271/action/1?ea.tracking.id=EAF


Leisure Events & Services 

Film Club Friday March 6th. - ‘The Last Tree’ at the  
Bernie Grant Arts Centre, Town Hall Approach Rd. N15. 
£4.90. [After growing up in quiet, rural Lincolnshire, A British
-Nigerian teenager Femi, struggles with unfamiliar surround-
ings and cultural differences when he moves in with his 

mother in London.]  This Film Club is regular. Infor-
mation and booking   info@ho50s.org.uk or 0208 341 
2238  
 

Knit, Sew, Natter, 2nd Wednesday each month 2-4pm 
at Hilldene Court Hub, 11 Alexandra Park Rd. N10 2DB  

Jacksons’ Lane Social Lunch— last Thursday of each 
month 11.45am-2pm. 2 course lunch for only £5 at 
269a  Archway Road, N6 5AA. Book in advance: tele-
phone 020 8347 2411 or email  participa-
tion@jacksonslane.org.uk 

London Independent Living Service (Lils) provide 
meals on wheels. Currently meals cost £5.99.  Contact            
Sebastian Dacre Commissioning Manager Haringey 
Council info@lils.org.uk 4th Floor, River Park House, 
225 High Road, London, N22 8HQ, 020 8489 2308                        
sebastian.dacre@haringey.gov.uk 

Coffee and Computers: sessions near you, informal 
help and advice - browsing the internet or sending 
emails. Contact info@coffeecomputers.org  
Drop in monthly sessions in 10.30-12.30 at many local 
venues: -  Hornsey Library, Highgate Society, Jacksons 
Lane, Alexandra Palace, Winkfield Resource Centre, 
The Old School House.  

Contacts:   Ann Anderson 020 8340 8335,  Pamela Jefferys 020 8444 0732 &   
Janet Shapiro   07804 936 139 (text)  janet.rmshapiro@gmail.com 

Exercise Classes  
Over 50’s Dance for Fun & Fitness:  

Beginners Thursdays 11am to 12.30pm  Drop in 
£6 or £25 for 5 classes.  Improvers Tuesdays 
11am to 1pm  Drop in £8 or £35 for 5 classes. All 
including refreshments. At Hornsey Vale        
Community Centre, 60 Mayfield Rd. N8.  Contact 
Kimberly 07843 216 150  
 

Fun fitness class for over 55’s at Wood Green        
Library, on Mondays & Wednesday at 10.15, £3 
a class. For more details contact Kiki on 07903 
582883 

West Haringey Seniors Exercise Class, with    
expert trainer Tuesday 2.15—3.15 £3.50      
Hornsey Vale Community Centre, Mayfield road 
N8 9LP, contact Ann Anderson 020 8340 8335 

Candy's Seniors Dance and Fitness class at 
YMCA Fitness Centre Elmfield Avenue, Crouch 
End N8. Thursday 2.05 to 3.05  £3.00  

‘Get Moving for the Mature’, Tuesdays 10.15—
11.30 £6 per session. At Jacksons Lane N6 5AA, 
jeffhurrell@msn.com  

For Over 60’s Fridays 10.15 –11.15 at Jacksons 
Lane with Lesley Ann Chowen £8 per session tel. 
07880 702 654  

FREE COPIES 
Haringey Over 50s Forum have produced three com-
prehensive guides for older people in Haringey: 

*On social activities,  

*On support for daily living 

*On staying fit & well.  
Paper copies of the directories can be picked up at 
meetings or downloaded from the website 
www.hornseypag.org.uk  

Can you read and judge short stories? 
Each story is only 2 sides of A4, on topics —
romantic, life tale, adventure, quirky ghost story.  
You score each out of 10.   
To volunteer, contact Clare Newton,  
Happy London Press 07887 564 012.   

Double Wammy!! 

We need to ‘SAVE the BBC’  AND oppose the withdrawal of over the 75 concessionary TV licence.  

How do we campaign?  The ‘Don’t Switch Us OFF’  campaign continues, but the BBC is under attack 
from all sides and big business with competing technology threatens its future.  Older people are its 
main viewers. Do we want the BBC to be independent and to be funded adequately?  Anyone over 
75 who is considering refusing to pay should be in touch with Janet. The NPC will advise us.  

Annual General Meeting of Hornsey         
Pensioners Action Group, Feb. 19th 2020. 

Agenda enclosed.  

Please come prepared.  Officers and the   
committee must be elected and volunteers 
are needed.  Motions can be proposed but 
must be sent to committee before Monday 
17th Feb.  

Seminar Thursday, Feb. 13th, 1pm–2.15pm  ‘Jobs and   
social protection for disabled people, their carers and 
their communities in the 2020s’ speaker Philip Connolly, 
(Policy advisor Employment and Social Protection to Leonard 

Cheshire).  Venue Room C310, Tait Building, Northampton 
Square, EC1V 0HB (entrance through main building, 
Northampton Square)  Please book: email Doria Pilling: 
d.s.pilling@city.ac.uk or tel. 020 8992 4302, 0793 999 
5357 (please give a contact no.) 

mailto:participation@jacksonslane.org.uk
mailto:participation@jacksonslane.org.uk
mailto:info@lils.org.uk
mailto:sebastian.dacre@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:janet.rmshapiro@gmail.com
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